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Information: (803) 898-8581

John H. Magill
State Director of Mental Health

February 4, 2014

Mr. Tony Keck, State Director

South Carolina Department of Health
and Human Services

1801 Main Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Mr. Keck:

This correspondence is written to request continuation of funding for the South Carolina
Department of Mental Health (SCDMH) Telepsychiatry Consultation Program.

This innovative underserved medical services intervention program, unparalleled in the nation,
was initiated in the spring of 2008 with significant financial assistance from The Duke
Endowment and the South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services (SCDHHS) as
essential partners. The original program concept was to provide timely psychiatric assessments
utilizing modern high-speed electronic video and voice equipment to reduce the cyclical
overload of behavioral health patients waiting for such assessments in any South Carolina
emergency department (ED). Through the continued financial commitments of both The Duke
Endowment and SCDHHS, the program has not only achieved, but also maintained, that program
expectation.

To date, the program provides direct assessments in 18 hospitals and will be adding additional
hospitals in the next 45-60 days. As of January 23, 2014, program psychiatrists have surpassed
18,000 assessments with the effect of reducing hospital length of stay by one-half.

Dr. Meera Narasimhan, Professor and Chairman in the Department of Neuropsychiatry and
Behavioral Sciences at the University of South Carolina School of Medicine, and her team have
analyzed preliminary data using a propensity score analysis through a grant awarded by the
National Institute of Mental Health. Her team has demonstrated that this unique program has
improved access, increased affordability, and provided quality care to the citizens of the State of
South Carolina with mental illnesses. The results demonstrate:

MISSION STATEMENT
To support the recovery of people with mental ilinesses.
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1. Length of ED visit: Length of the initial ED visit was reduced for the patients seen in the
Telepsychiatry Program as compared with controls (0.43 days versus 1.35 days);

2. Inpatient admission following ED visit: The Telepsychiatry group had half the number of
inpatient admissions (11% vs. 22%) as matched controls;

3. 30-day follow-up with a mental/substance abuse professional: The Telepsychiatry group
had significantly higher rates of 30-day follow-up than the matched sample (46% vs.
16%);

4. 30-day inpatient costs after the intervention were significantly lower in the
Telepsychiatry than the control group ($8,290 vs. $11,224 at 30 days).

The above-referenced outcomes clearly demonstrate the success of this unique public, private
and academic model of healthcare delivery.

SCDMH projects that continued financial support from both The Duke Endowment and
SCDHHS will form the foundation of sustainable growth for the Telepsychiatry Consultation
Program into the future. SCDMH has developed a plan of sustainability built on contributions
from all of the relevant parties: The Duke Endowment, SCDHHS, the South Carolina General
Assembly, SCDMH, and modest user fees by which participating hospitals also contribute to the
financial stability of the Program.

In summary, SCDMH respectfully requests consideration of a FY2014 SCDHHS grant of $1
million to enable the Department to provide this necessary program to additional hospitals. It
also respectfully requests consideration of future commitments from SCDHHS in FY2015 and
FY2016 each of $1 million. The demonstrated savings from this Program to the mental health
continuum in South Carolina far outweighs these modest requests. SCDMH would be happy to
prove these contentions, many of which are highlighted in the results cited in items 1-4 above.

Thank you for consideration of this multi-year request. As always, the South Carolina
Department of Mental Health appreciates the partnership of the South Carolina Department of
Health and Human Services in meeting its mission of providing effective mental health treatment
to the citizens of South Carolina.

Sincerely,

Ued 1

hn H. Magill
State Director of Mental Health
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Annmarie McCanne

From: AnnMarie Dwyer

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2014 9:02 AM
To: Annmarie McCanne

Subject: DMH Log Letter

Hey Annie,

I asked DMH to provide some additional data on their funding request (log letter 000274). Could we
move the due date from February 26 to March 26, 2014.

Thank you!

AnnMarie Dwyer Healthy Connections )‘a@
Director, Behavioral Health MEDICAID @@

AnnMarie.Dwyer@scdhhs.gov
803.898.2581

www.scdhhs.gov

Heatthy Cannections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and

Human Services and may be used anly with permission from the Agency.
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Brénda James

From: AnnMarie Dwyer

Sent: Wednesday, March 12, 2014 1:39 PM
To: Annmarie McCanne; Brenda James
Subject: FW: DMH Log Letter

Hi Ladies,

I just spoke with Pete and there are some additional angles to responding to DMH’s current log letter
(000274). He said to go ahead and move the due date from March 26 to April 15, 2014.

Thank you!

AnnMarie Dwyer | iflm h : "
<

Director, Behavioral Health ealt y Conn?ﬁsgtgﬂ g >{’

AnnMarie.Dwyer@scdhhs.gov

803.898.2581
www.scdhhs.gov

B[P

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

From: AnnMarie Dwyer

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2014 9:02 AM
To: Annmarie McCanne

Subject: DMH Log Letter

Hey Annie,
I asked DMH to provide some additional data on their funding request (log letter 000274). Could we
move the due date from February 26 to March 26, 2014.

Thank you!

SOUTH CARDLINA

AnnMarie Dwyer : ‘i@
Director, Behavioral Health Healthy Connﬁfg.?ﬂg <

AnnMarie.Dwyer@scdhhs.gov
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Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.
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Mr: Tony Keck, State Director

South Carolina Department of Health
and Human Services

1801 Main Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Mr. Keck:

This correspondence is written to request continuation of funding for the South Carolina
Department of Mental Health (SCDMH) Telepsychiatry Consultation Program.

This innovative underserved medical services intervention program, unparalleled in the nation,
was initiated in the spring of 2008 with significant financial assistance from The Duke
Endowment and the South Carolina Department of Health and Human Services (SCDHHS) as
essential partners. The original program concept was to provide timely psychiatric assessments
utilizing modern high-speed electronic video and voice equipment to reduce the cyclical
overload of behavioral health patients waiting for such assessments in any South Carolina
emergency department (ED). Through the continued financial commitments of both The Duke
Endowment and SCDHHS, the program has not only achieved, but also maintained, that program
expectation.

To date, the program provides direct assessments in 18 hospitals and will be adding additional
hospitals in the next 45-60 days. As of January 23, 2014, program psychiatrists have surpassed
18,000 assessments with the effect of reducing hospital length of stay by one-half.

Dr. Meera Narasimhan, Professor and Chairman in the Department of Neuropsychiatry and
Behavioral Sciences at the University of South Carolina School of Medicine, and her team have
analyzed preliminary data using a propensity score analysis through a grant awarded by the
National Institute of Mental Health. Her team has demonstrated that this unique program has
improved access, increased affordability, and provided quality care to the citizens of the State of
South Carolina with mental illnesses. The results demonstrate:

MISSION STATEMENT
To support the recovery of people with mental ilinesses.

South Corali
DY = Wl Seporiment of

""" Mental Haalth



1. Length of ED visit: Length of the initial ED visit was reduced for the patients seen in the
Telepsychiatry Program as compared with controls (0.43 days versus 1.35 days);

2. Inpatient admission following ED visit: The Telepsychiatry group had half the number of
inpatient admissions (11% vs. 22%) as matched controls;

3. 30-day follow-up with a mental/substance abuse professional: The Telepsychiatry group
had significantly higher rates of 30-day follow-up than the matched sample (46% vs.
16%); _

4. 30-day inpatient costs after the intervention were significantly lower in the
Telepsychiatry than the control group ($8,290 vs. $11,224 at 30 days).

The above-referenced outcomes clearly demonstrate the success of this unique public, private
and academic model of healthcare delivery.

SCDMH projects that continued financial support from both The Duke Endowment and
SCDHHS will form the foundation of sustainable growth for the Telepsychiatry Consultation
Program into the future. SCDMH has developed a plan of sustainability built on contributions
from all of the relevant parties: The Duke Endowment, SCDHHS, the South Carolina General
Assembly, SCDMH, and modest user fees by which participating hospitals also contribute to the
financial stability of the Program.

In summary, SCDMH respectfully requests consideration of a FY2014 SCDHHS grant of $1
million to enable the Department to provide this necessary program to additional hospitals. It
also respectfully requests consideration of future commitments from SCDHHS in FY2015 and
FY2016 each of $1 million. The demonstrated savings from this Program to the mental health
continuum in South Carolina far outweighs these modest requests. SCDMH would be happy to
prove these contentions, many of which are highlighted in the results cited in items 1-4 above.

Thank you for consideration of this multi-year request. As always, the South Carolina
Department of Mental Health appreciates the partnership of the South Carolina Department of
Health and Human Services in meeting its mission of providing effective mental health treatment
to the citizens of South Carolina.

Sincerely,

st

State Director of Mental Health
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Annmarie McCanne

From: AnnMarie Dwyer

Sent: Monday, May 12, 2014 6:05 PM
To: Annmarie McCanne

Cc Gabriele Jefferson

Subject: RE: DMH Log Letter - Log 274

Sorry. Yes, I think we can close it.

We met on May 7 and came up with a plan to work the funding in connection with the HOP.

SCDDHS: Pete Ligget, Roy Hess, Ann-Marie Dwyer
SCDMH: Mark Binkley, Robert Bank, Stewart Cooner

DMH agreed to present to HOP hospital administrators regarding their Telepsych and our funding
will be tied to DMH coordinating with one or more of the HOP hospitals to bring Telepsych to them.

Can we call that done—let me know.

Thanks Annie!

AnnMarie Dwyer Healthy Connections )%
Director, Behavioral Health MEDICAID ¢
AnnMarie.Dwyer@scdhhs.gov

803.898.2581

www.scdhhs.gov

{1317

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

From: Annmarie McCanne

Sent: Wednesday, May 07, 2014 9:38 AM
To: AnnMarie Dwyer

Cc: Gabriele Jefferson

Subject: RE: DMH Log Letter - Log 274

Hey, is there an update to this Log? Have we responded?

Thanks,
Annie

SOUTH CARC:INA

Annmarie McCanne Healthy Connections ’°¢
MEDICAID @@

1



Administrative Coordinator
MCCANNE@scdhhs.gov
803.898.0178

1801 Main Street

Columbia, South Carolina - 29201
www.scdhhs.gov
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Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina
Department of Health and Human Services and may be used only with permission from the

Agency.

From: AnnMarie Dwyer

Sent: Wednesday, March 12, 2014 1:39 PM
To: Annmarie McCanne; Brenda James
Subject: FW: DMH Log Letter

Hi Ladies,
I just spoke with Pete and there are some additional angles to responding to DMH’s current log letter
(000274). He said to go ahead and move the due date from March 26 to April 15, 2014.

Thank you!

SOUTH CHAROLINA

AnnMarie Dwyer Healthy Connections ;79
Director, Behavioral Health MEDICAID @@
AnnMarie.Dwyer@scdhhs.gov

803.898.2581

www.scdhhs.gov

EE

Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.

From: AnnMarie Dwyer

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2014 9:02 AM
To: Annmarie McCanne

Subject: DMH Log Letter

Hey Annie,
1 asked DMH to provide some additional data on their funding request (log letter 000274). Could we
move the due date from February 26 to March 26, 2014.

Thank you!



FOUTH CHR0INA

AnnMarie Dwyer Healthy Connections )‘@
Director, Behavioral Health MEDICAID @
AnnMarie.Dwyer@scdhhs.gov

803.898.2581

www.scdhhs.gov
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Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.




